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Annual Asbestos Management Plan Notification 

To:	
From:	
Subject:		
Date:	

Paul	Cuffee	Lower	School	Community	
Jeffrey	Dronzek,	Business	Manager	
ANNUAL	ASBESTOS	MANAGEMENT	PLAN	NOTIFICATION	
10-7-20

I	am	pleased	to	report	that	any	and	all	hazardous	material	that	was	identified	in	the	hazardous	material	
survey	conducted	prior	to	the	construction/renovation	of	this	building	for	a	school	was	abated	or	
encapsulated.	

A	licensed	abatement	contractor	removed	and	properly	disposed	of	all	asbestos	containing	material	that	
was	identified,	and	further	either	removed	from	the	site	or	covered	existing	surfaces	with	new	material	to	
completely	encapsulate	any	identified	lead	in	the	building.	

Certification	that	all	new	construction	was	free	of	either	asbestos	or	lead	or	any	other	known	hazardous	
substances	was	provided	to	the	Paul	Cuffee	School	when	an	accredited	SEA	inspector	completed	the	site	
inspection	on	July	19,	2003.		

If	you	have	any	questions,	please	contact	me	at	453-2626.	

To:	
From:	
Subject:		
Date:	

Paul	Cuffee	Middle	School	Community	
Jeffrey	Dronzek,	Business	Manager	
Notification	of	AVAILABILITY	OF	ASBESTOS	MANAGEMENT	PLAN	
10-7-20

This	is	to	inform	all	staff,	students,	and	parents	that	the	requirements	of	the	Asbestos	Hazard	Emergency	
Response	Act	(AHERA)	40	CFR	Part	763	have	been	fulfilled	in	regards	to	the	inspection	of	the	Paul	Cuffee	
Middle	School	building	for	asbestos	containing	materials.		

A	management	plan	has	been	developed	by	an	accredited	asbestos	planner	and	is	on	file	in	the	school’s	
administrative	office.	This	document	contains	information	concerning	asbestos	containing	materials	
identified	to	be	present	in	this	school	building.		

If	you	have	any	questions	concerning	the	content	of	this	document,	please	contact	Jeffrey	Dronzek,	
Business	Manager,	phone	401-453-2626.	

To:	
From:	
Subject:		
Date:	

Paul	Cuffee	Upper	School	Community	
Jeffrey	Dronzek,	Business	Manager	
ANNUAL	ASBESTOS	MANAGEMENT	PLAN	NOTIFICATION	
10-7-20

I	am	pleased	to	report	that	any	and	all	hazardous	material	that	was	identified	in	the	hazardous	material	
survey	conducted	prior	to	the	renovation	of	this	building	in	1993	has	been	abated	or	encapsulated.	

A	licensed	abatement	contractor	removed	and	properly	disposed	of	all	asbestos	containing	material	that	
was	identified,	and	further	either	removed	from	the	site	or	covered	existing	surfaces	with	new	material	to	
completely	encapsulate	any	identified	lead	in	the	building.	

Certification	that	all	new	construction	was	free	of	either	asbestos	or	lead	or	any	other	known	hazardous	
substances	was	provided	to	the	Providence	School	Department.		

All	previous	Asbestos	Management	Plans	and	re-inspection	records	are	kept	on	file	at	the	school	location	
and	in	the	school’s	administrative	office.	

If	you	have	any	questions,	please	contact	me	at	453-2626.	


